iqacgdctral@gmail.com

A meeting of the Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) was convened on 17th September 2025 at the Library Block of Government Degree College (GDC) Tral under the chairmanship of the worthy Principal, Prof. Muzafar Ahmad Bhat. The meeting witnessed full participation from the entire teaching faculty. The agenda of the meeting was broad-based and multi-dimensional, covering several pertinent academic and administrative matters.

Agenda of the Meeting:

- 1. Rationalization of Student Enrollments
 - The faculty deliberated on the issue of low student enrollment in specific subjects, particularly where the number of students majoring is below ten. In this context, the instructions received from the Directorate of Higher Education were discussed comprehensively. The house agreed that necessary measures should be taken to rationalize the subject offerings in line with the overall enrollment trends observed across colleges in Jammu & Kashmir.
- 2. Adopted Villages Community Engagement

The college reaffirmed its commitment to the two adopted villages — Nagbal and Brenpathri — under its community outreach initiative launched in 2023. It was resolved that the college would continue to assist these villages in uplifting their socio-economic and educational standards. The college will provide donations and alms as needed and conduct awareness programs for both students and adults regarding various government welfare schemes.

3. Implementation of Academic Calendar 2025

It was unanimously decided that all the academic and co-curricular activities listed in the Academic Calendar 2025 would be executed in letter and spirit. Special emphasis was placed on organizing programs focused on the safety and security of girl students, and creating awareness to prevent ragging and sexual harassment. The college reiterated its stance of zero tolerance towards such offenses.

4. Cybersecurity Measures

The meeting also discussed the rising concerns regarding cybersecurity, especially misuse of digital identities through sockpuppet and catfishing on social media. The college had already issued a notice in this regard, and it was resolved that a strict and proactive approach will be adopted to safeguard students and staff from such cyber threats.

The meeting concluded with a Vote of Thanks presented by Dr. Shabir Hussain Mirza, Staff Secretary, who appreciated the active participation of the faculty and reiterated the collective responsibility in achieving the objectives discussed.



Coordinator

Internal Quality Assurance Cell Govt. Degree College Trai Prof. Muzafar Ahmad Bhat

PRINCIPAL

GDC TRAL